PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF NAMIBIA TO THE UNITED NATIONS

Tel.: +1 (212) 685 - 2003

135 East 36% Street

Facsimile: +1 (212) 685 — 1561
New York, NY 10016

E-mail: namibia@un.int

Ref: 1/7/7/26

The Permanent Representative of the Republic of Namibia to the United Nations presents its
compliments to the Office of the President of the Economic and Social Council, and has the
honour to inform of the intention of the Namibian Government to present its third Voluntary
National Review (VNR) during the July 2024 High-Level Political Forum on Sustainable
Development (HLPF), which will be convened under the auspices of the Economic and Social
Council.

In this regard, please find a letter dated 11 September 2023 from Ms Wilhencia Uiras,
Executive Director of the National Planning Commission in the Office of the President of the
Republic of Namibia, for kind consideration.

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Namibia to the United Nations avails itself of this

Office of the President of the Economic and Socia & an Kl
United Nations

New York

NY 10017



REPUBLIC OF NAMIBIA

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

NATIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

Tek (061) 283 4111
Fax; (161) 226 501

E-mail: enquiries@npe.govaa

Government Office Park

Luther Street
Private Bag 13356

Enquivies: Taleni Mabakeng - WINDHOEK
Fel no: +365 81 283 4988

Esaudl: tonaba o npe, AR

Car Refs (163726

Ms. Paula Narvées ' 11 September 2023

President of the Economic and Social Councd
United Nations ’
New York

Dear Ms. Narvies,

SUBJECT: INTENTION TO PRESENT THE VOLUNTARY NATIONAL REVIEW (VNR)

REPORT AT THE UNITED NATIONS HIGH-LEVEL POLITICAL FORUM
(HLPF) IN JULY 2024 IN NEW YORK

Your correspondence dated July 31%, 2023, refers.

1.

I hereto refer to the 2024 High-Level Political Forum on sustainable development (HLPF), to
be convened under the auspices of the Economie and Social Council (ECOSOC) in July 2024,

With reference to the General Assembly Resolution 75/2908, 1 have the honour to request that
Namibia be inscribed on the list of countries participating in the Voluntary National Reviews
{VNRs) scheduled for the 2024 HLPF in New York.

Namibia attaches immense importance to the implementation of the 2030 Agenda and looks
forward to sharing her experiences, including successes, challenges and lessons learned. This
will be the third occasion where Namibia presents her VNR at the HLPF.

Please accept, madam, the assurances of m‘y‘ﬁi@héét%;}ﬁideratim.

Yours Sincerely,

=

lhencia Uiras

Executive Director

Cet

Hon. Netumbo Nandi Ndeitwah (MP) -
Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of International Relations and Cooperation

All officials Correspondence must be addressed to the Executive Director



